Cutting Tool Technologies, LLC PO BOX 720 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Cutting Tool Technologies**, **LLC** has activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

DC Slocomb PO Box 322 LYNDEBOROUGH, NH 03082

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **DC Slocomb Company.** have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Fairway Properties, LLC 1268 TURNPIKE ROAD NEW IPSWICH, NH 03071

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Fairway Electric** have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

General Machine and Foundry Corporation PO BOX 420 HOLLIS, NH 03049

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **General Machine and Foundry Corporation** has activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

House By the Side of the Road 370 Gibbons Highway Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire
2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit
Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **House by the Side of the Road** has activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Northeast Performance Diesel 340 Gibbons Highway Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Northeast Performance Diesel** has activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Amherst Tool 361 Forest Road Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Amherst Tool** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Atlantic Prefab 19 Stoney Brook Drive Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Atlantic Prefab** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Blanchard's Auto Salvage, LLC 47 Greenville Road Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Blanchard's Auto Salvage** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Granite State Concrete 180 PHOENIX AVE LOWELL, MA 01852-4997

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Granite State Concrete** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

H20 Wear PO Box 687 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **H20 Wear** have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Kimball Physics 311 Kimball Hill Rd. Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Kimball Physics** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Leighton A White, LLC 138 Elm St Milford, NH 03055

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Leighton A White** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Monadnock Water 6 Mansur Road Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Monadnock Water** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Northeast Sand and Gravel LLC 50 Quinn Drive Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Northeast Sand and Gravel** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Pike Industries 3 Eastgate Park Road Belmont, NH 03220

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire
2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit
Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Pike Industries** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Quinn Brothers PO BOX 909, AMHERST, NH 03031

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Quinn Brothers** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Quinn Brothers 30 CHRISTIAN HILL ROAD AMHERST, NH 03031

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Quinn Brothers** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Roedel Companies, Inc.** have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Special Hermetic Products PO Box 269 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Special Hermetic Products** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Wilton Millworks, LLC 1 Riverside Way Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **Wilton Millworks, LLC** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the Town of Wilton must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Wilton Recycling Center PO Box 83 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **the Wilton Recycling Center** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

Wilton Recycling Center PO Box 83 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re:

Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **the Wilton Recycling Center** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.

WS Packaging Group Inc PO Box 660 Wilton, NH 03086

9/15/2023

Re: Town of Wilton, New Hampshire

2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit

Industrial Facility Stormwater Outreach

To Whom It May Concern,

The **Town of Wilton** is contacting you to offer resources and recommendations that have been developed to improve stormwater quality within **Wilton** with the aim of meeting US Environmental Protection Agency's (USEPA) National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit requirements. It has come to the **Town of Wilton's** attention that **WS Packaging Group** might have activities that are regulated under the NPDES Multi-Sector General Permit (MSGP).

The Town of Wilton is considered a Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) community, and because of this, must adhere to the USEPA's 2017 NPDES New Hampshire Small MS4 General Permit. Through this permit, the **Town of Wilton** must take certain steps to reduce stormwater runoff and associated pollutants that can threaten or impact water quality.

A new version of the MSGP was released by USEPA in 2021. The new version of the permit includes important new requirements for the various industrial sectors that are covered under the MSGP. For the 2021 version of the MSGP and all of its requirements, go to the USEPA MGSP page here https://www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater-discharges-industrial-activities-epas-2021-msgp.

Both the NPDES MSGP and MS4 permits have overlapping requirements that must be met. As a result, the **Town of Wilton** is sharing the enclosed "Stormwater Pollution Control for Industrial Facilities Fact Sheet" that contains helpful information on how to reduce pollutants that could enter stormwater systems or nearby waterbodies. We would also like to invite you to visit the New Hampshire MS4 Stormwater Coalitions Website which provides additional resources. The New Hampshire Stormwater Coalitions Website can be located at https://www.nhms4.des.nh.gov/.

The **Town of Wilton** hopes that by sharing these resources we are able to collectively reduce stormwater pollution and improve water quality as a whole within our community, and throughout New Hampshire. If you have any further questions, or would like more information about **Wilton's** efforts, please reach out to **Nick Germain, Town Administrator/Stormwater Manager** at **603-654-3299** We also encourage you to visit our stormwater webpage at: https://www.wiltonnh.gov/government/stormwater management. Together we can have a large impact on improving water quality in New Hampshire.